

This material is part of a collection that documents the harassment, discrimination, and retaliation perpetrated against Alaska's women research scientists by their supervisor, with full knowledge (and arguably, "tacit approval") of their federal employer, the USDA Agricultural Research Service (ARS)
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This is deceptive. There were only three women research scientists (i.e. women with a promotion potential of GS 15) in the Unit, and all three women were filing complaints against their supervisor in an attempt to stop his unlawful attacks on their careers.

Discrimination against women is an agency-wide problem, since statistics show that women research scientists are not hired, promoted, or retained (as compared to men scientists) within the USDA Agricultural Research Service. 








